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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, November 13, 2009
ROOM B127 
1:00 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Mark Comeau
A motion was made and seconded (Neufeld/Delaney) to accept the minutes from the previous meeting.  Unanimously approved.  
A motion was made and seconded (Delaney/Hare) to move the Governance Document Revisions up on the agenda to after Fred Knowles’ presentation; approved.

INFORMATIVE 

DEAN’S REPORT

· Dean Branchini welcomed Linda Violet-Buisson, a new Educational Assistant for the Academic Division who will be working in the Department Chairs’ office and with the Nursing Department.  Please stop by and introduce yourself!  
· President Jones asked to have a maximum input in the searches.  Dean Branchini is putting together the search committees; chairs will be announced soon.  Ads should be placed soon in the Chronicle of Higher Education with an open end date and will also be on our college website.  Discussions being held regarding the need to have full-time lecturer positions for next year to fill in gaps from lack of approval of tenure-track positions.  We won’t be able to do a national search as the full-time lecturer positions are only 1-year positions.

T. Delaney asked if Dean Branchini would explain the rationale on selection criteria of what department would get tenure track positions vs. 1 year appointment positions.  Dean B stated that she discussed this with the President and that it was ultimately her decision.  Details can be obtained from President Jones.

· Tia D’Alessandro is creating a blog for adjuncts and asked what things they would like to have in terms of ​​​​support.  Anyone involved as an adjunct or working with adjuncts please see Tia.  All helpful suggestions are welcomed!  The blog should be out shortly after Thanksgiving.
The Academic Division was treated to a brilliant presentation on The Black Vernacular Experience by Fred Knowles, Instructor of English!  Very impressive!  Thank you Fred!


GEN-ED UPDATE

Steve Neufeld acknowledged the members of the GenEd Task Force (need members’ names).  
There are eight goals on the task forces’ time line.  Nursing will be included in the next survey.  Faculty was asked to save papers of student assignments for school-wide rubric; the task force is looking for validity and reliability.  Dean B. applauded GenEd task force for their great work.  She noted that this is very important work for the college and academic division.
DISCUSSION


GOVERNANCE DOCUMENT REVISION

Copies of the proposed changes to the Academic Division portion of the Governance document were distributed.  T. Sauter made a motion that the Academic Division continue to operate under the 2001 document until the division has a chance to fully understand and comprehend the proposed  2009 revisions; seconded by P. Mayer.  M. Hightower stated that there is a Governance document that is in place whether we like it or not.  Not sure if the revision is enforceable or practical.  Why take a vote in this forum again if it doesn’t stick?  Rejecting academic division portion; being ratified in December Governance meeting anyway.
T. Delaney noted that the task force will present a PowerPoint next month explaining the document.  If faculty is going to work responsibly, they need to be here and take responsibility as well.  There was a question raised about the process for revising the governance document.  Explained that the main reason for the revision of the document was to put a revision process in place.  A question was then asked if the Division wanted to task force to continue with its charge.  Dean B then asked what the reason for the to-do.  T. Sauter withdrew her motion.  End of discussion!
OPEN/ANNOUNCEMENTS

· Academic Division members were treated to a wonderfully informative EPortfolio presentation from faculty members from LaGuardia Community College.  There were many questions and positive feedback received.  Lili Rafeldt, Heather Bader, Edie Ouellette, Judy Snayd and Kem Barfield are the resident “experts” in EPortfolio.
· P. Mayer expressed displeasure of many faculty with the grossly inconvenient timing of the recent Banner outage.  A motion was made and seconded (Mayer/Snayd) to recommend to the President that MyCommnet should not be shut down during advising.   Kem Barfield noted that the shutdown was consistent with the usual time every year; the reason is because a modified version Elumen needed to be done at that time also.  Dean B. noted that the decision is filtered through consensus with the ATEC.  As a side bar she mentioned that TRCC needs a new representative for ATEC…..
· June Decker asked for nominations for emeritus status for recently retired faculty.  Dean B. stated that nominations need to come from the departments.  
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:50 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on Friday, December 11th, 1:00 p.m. in Room C-101. [image: image1.png]



